
 

  

                
        

  

          
        

        
        

         
        

      
        

       
     

       

        
           

       
  

        

   

  

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
4601 N Monroe Street • Spokane, WA 99205-1295 • 509-329-3400 

January 27, 2021 

Jessi Massingale  
FLOYD│SNIDER  
601 Union Street,  Suite  600  
Seattle, WA   98101  

RE: Pasco Landfill NPL Site – IWAG Request for Fourth Extension of Due Date for Draft 
Operations and Maintenance Plan for the Municipal Solid Waste Disposal Areas 

Dear Jessi Massingale, 

Ecology received your schedule extension request letter dated January 21, 2021 prepared in 
accordance with Section VIII.H of Enforcement Order No. DE 16899. Floyd│Snider on behalf of 
the Industrial Waste Area Generators Group III (IWAG), is requesting a two-week schedule 
extension for submittal of the Draft Municipal Solid Waste Disposal Areas Operations and 
Maintenance Plan (MSW O&M Plan). This request will shift the deliverable due date for the 
Draft MSW O&M Plan from March 1 to March 15, 2021. 

Ecology understands a settlement agreement has been successfully negotiated between the 
Landfill Group and IWAG. All parties have signed the agreement, and a motion to enter the 
Consent Decree was filed with the Court on January 8, 2021. Under the terms of the settlement 
agreement, the IWAG will take over responsibility of all remedial actions at the Pasco Landfill 
NPL Site once the Consent Decree memorializing the settlement is entered into Court. 

In consideration of the reasons provided in your letter, including the proposed discussions with 
Ecology in February 2021 (prior to the approved O&M Plan delivery date) to go over proposed 
plan revisions, Ecology grants this fourth submittal date extension request for delivery of the 
above-listed documents. 

Ecology will anticipate receipt of the Draft MSW O&M Plan on or before the approved March 15, 

2021 delivery date. 
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Please contact me at (509) 329-3439 or at chgr461@ecy.wa.gov if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Chuck Gruenenfelder, LG, L.Hg. 

TCP Cleanup Site Manager 

cg:hg 

cc via email: John Level, AAG 
Bill Fees, Ecology 
Jeremy Schmidt, Ecology 
Kathy Falconer, Ecology 
Peter Bannister, Aspect Consulting 
Teresa Wilson, Wood Environment & Infrastructure Solutions 
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